
15 West Kellogg Blvd.

Saint Paul, MN  55102City of Saint Paul

Minutes - Final

Legislative Hearings
Marcia Moermond, Legislative Hearing Officer

Mai Vang, Hearing Coordinator

Joanna Zimny, Executive Assistant

legislativehearings@ci.stpaul.mn.us

651-266-8585

9:00 AM To be conducted remotelyTuesday, September 21, 2021

7 SR 21-145 Review Request of Stephanie Powers for Ratifying the assessment for 

the City’s cost of providing Collection of Delinquent Garbage Bills for 

services during July to September 2020 at 914 COOK AVENUE EAST. 

(File No. CG2004A4, Assessment No. 200166)

Sponsors: Yang

Reduce assessment from $107.02 to $53.

Stephanie Powers, owner, appeared via phone

Moermond: we’ll forgo a staff report on the garbage. We’re looking at 3 quarters for 

this. Third quarter of last year, fourth quarter of last year, and first quarter of this year, 

2021. My understanding the house was occupied for half of the third quarter, so we’ll 

reduce that one by half. 

Powers: I rolled the cans up behind the garage August 14. 

Moermond: we’ll reduce it to $53 even. The 4th quarter you’d have been in the program 

the whole time because of the fire, so that one is deleted. The first quarter of this year 

I’m also recommending that is deleted because you were in the Vacant Building 

program the whole time. I understand the garbage staff has mailed you an Unoccupied 

Dwelling Registration form so we can stop generating those bills until it is habitable 

again.

Powers: sure, yes. 

Moermond: so the boarding assessments are approved, 2 deleted garbage 

assessments and one reduced in half.

Powers: excellent than you.
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